
Well, we have certainly had quieter weeks in school!  As you will no doubt have heard by now, 
OFSTED called us on Monday to announce our (long overdue) inspection. Therefore, we have 
had a very busy and involved week.  Thank you to everyone who caught us on the gate, 
emailed,  or filled in the parent survey to show support. It was greatly appreciated, and those 
messages really carried us through the week. 

It has also been Anti bullying week in school, and we have had a school theme of ‘saying 
sorry’ our children have learned all about what sorry means. They have particularly been 
focussing on the idea that when we apologise, we promise that we will try very hard not to 
make the same mistake again. It would be greatly appreciated if this message could be 
reinforced at home. 

Have a lovely weekend and we will see you all next week! 
Mel Nugent

Headteacher  

The CTS
Weekly Newsletter 

This Week’s Inspection

The inspection team spent two days looking into every aspect of our school. The first day was 
taken up with curriculum ‘Deep Dives’ where they took a really in depth look into 5 of our 
curriculum subjects. The subjects chosen were: Early Reading, Maths, DT, French and PE.   They 
observed lessons in all classes from Year N to Year 6 and spoke to children, staff and looked in 
books to assess how effective our curriculum offer is. 
On the second  day they looked in depth at the other areas of the Ofsted Framework and made 
judgements on the quality of Behaviour, Attitudes to Learning,  Attendance, Personal 
Development, Leadership and Management, SEN and Governance.  We had representation 

from our Governing body, from Trustees and from the Central team of the ODBST.   

We had such amazingly positive feedback from parents, that I wanted to share a couple of the 
results with you as they were so incredible that they also impressed OFSTED!  All  parentview results 
can be seen here by putting the name of our school in: https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/parent-
view-results/survey/result/225029/14
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A Loving Place, Where we CARE, Learn and Grow Together `

Green = strongly agree 
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We are very proud of all our children at 
CtS, a special well done to those that 
received Golden Book certificates this 

week! 

The Golden Book

Our School Rewards

TT Rockstars Year 3 – Jeremiah
Year 4 - Abigail Year 5 – Ranelle 
Year 6 – Christos and Jayden

TT Rockstars

This Week’s KS1 Winners

This Week’s KS2 Winners

This week the theme was: 
_Being a kind friend_

The CARE Value Achieved was: 
_CARE_

The House Cup

Carter

Lacey

Lilly-Mai

Leyton

Emily W

Isabella

Anna

Emily

Aaira

The team that have 

earned the most 

points this week is 

the RED Team

WELL DONE Red 

TEAM!



PTA
The next PTA meeting is on Tuesday 21 November at 5.30pm, we 

look forward to seeing you there!

Autumn Term 2023

November December January February
Tuesday 21 November
PTA Meeting at 5.30pm

Wednesday 22 November
NSPCC Workshop

Thursday 23 November
Year 4 Roman Day Trip

Tuesday 28 November
Coffee and Chat

Thursday 7 December
ODBST Choir Trip 

Friday 8 December
School Fayre

Tuesday 12 December
Rocksteady Concert 

Wednesday 13 Christmas 
Jumper Day and 
Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 14 December
EYFS / KS1 Nativity

Friday 15 December 
Flu Vaccinations

Friday 15 December
End of Term Disco

Wednesday 20 
December
Carol Singing at 4pm 

Monday 8 January 
2024 Inset Day 

Tuesday 9 January 
2024 School reopens 
to students 

Thursday 11 January
Young Voices Trip
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